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Newsletter  for January 2019 

I wish I had good news to start the year. There are some things that 

may turn out well. In all probability, Feds will get a 1.9% salary increase 

retroactive to the first pay period of 2019. There have been no changes 

to Social Security and Medicare. Federal retirees and Social Security 

beneficiaries got a 2.8% increase in their checks for 2019 as required by 

law. 

I can make no predictions as I have been wrong on most projections for 

the last 2 years. Our hope is that Feds start working again soon.  

We will keep you informed about bills introduced in the House and the 

Senate as they occur. 

I will be sending out newsletters as warranted. Our goal is to give you 

all the latest news. Things will get interesting quickly.   


